
Pfizer Inc.	 
235 East 42nd Street                                                                         
NY, NY 10017				                                         

Moderna
200 Technology Square
Cambridge, MA 02139

Dear Pfizer and Moderna:

In the United States, as is evident in the difficulty to achieve high vaccination coverage, we are increasingly dealing with vaccine refusal.  One major cause is increasing awareness of the the use of cell lines from aborted human fetuses in the testing.  We recognize that the fetuses killed to produce the HEK-293 cell culture that you used were killed around 1972 and that other companies  such as Johnson & Johnson and Oxford/AstraZeneca used cell cultures derived from other aborted fetuses, not only in testing, but also in the development and production of their vaccines; yet the consciences of many were torn at the decision to use any vaccines that resulted from the intentional death of these children.  Some took the vaccine in ignorance; others injured their conscience by taking your vaccines as less evil than the available alternative vaccines and others adamantly reuse to condone the past evil of the development of these cell cultures by becoming vaccinated despite all inducements to do so.                
 
This could so easily have been avoided.  There are numerous ethical cell cultures currently used in the development, manufacture, and testing of viral vaccines that you could have used.  

Please in all your future research, use only cell cultures whose origin did not involve the killing of a human – whether preimplantation, embryo, fetus, or postnatal.   If you fine-tune your Covid vaccine, please do not test it in cell cultures derived, no matter how long ago, from intentionally killed humans.

The desire for vaccines from ethical sources comes not only from patients and parents but also from pediatricians, family practices, and health departments, many of which would preferentially choose vaccines which were not connected with the use of cell lines from aborted humans, as this is a matter of conscience for us.   


Sincerely, 
    


